Admin Reports to the Board
July 2023

Summer School

e Swimming lessons have had on average 135 students in grades K-10 participating.
e New sports camp summer school offers opportunities for students to be active in

Megan Challoner sports of basketball, volleyball, baseball/softball, track and field, and football after
Elementary swimming lessons.
Principal
Start of School
e Welcome letters and packets will be going out to families shortly.
e School Supply Kits will again be offered to all families for $20.
Welcome the New Principal
A welcome to Carol Kline was sent out on social media, on the school website, and
to The Leader. The welcome included a personal biography of Carol and talked
about some items she is passionate about in education.
National FBLA Conference
Hattie Antonich competed against 150 other students at the National Level FBLA.
Nationals were held the week of June 26th in Atlanta. Donna Teitz accompanied
Hattie on her trip and both had a great time.
Teacher Meetings
Carol Kline has been meeting individually with teachers in grades 6-12. They
discussed ways Carol could support them to have their best year ever, as well as just
getting to know each other. Carol has met with about half of the teachers, with plans
to meet the rest prior to in-service.
School Supply Kits
Carol Kline Middle school and high school families will have the option of purchasing a school

6-12 Principal

supply kit from the district for $20. Ordering information will be sent out to
families through messenger with a deadline of August 1st.

New Athletic Director Update
Jada Anderson hit the ground running as the new Athletic Director. She is
contacting coaches, finding equipment, adding scrimmages, contacting families, and
finding event workers. Anyone interested in helping out during events, from
running the clock to ticket taking, please contact Jada at (715)327-4223, ext. 1117.

e Sports Night will take place on July 31st at 6pm in the gym. The start dates
for Fall Practices are:

Varsity Football August 8

Varsity Volleyball August 14

MS Football August 14

Cross Country August 14

MS Volleyball August 21
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Superintendent

Staff Transitions
Staff have been incredibly responsive and supportive as we work through various
staffing changes, especially as we prepare for the upcoming school year. Filling our
available positions remains a challenge.

District Audit
The District’s financial audit was conducted last week and went well, with no
preliminary findings or suggestions. The auditors will continue to prepare their
reports over the next several months and submit their findings to the DPI.

Summer School and Summer Projects
The support staff have been executing their summer plans efficiently, even while
summer school has been in session. Upcoming projects in the next month include
the installation of the IP clock and communication system, sidewalk cement work,
gymnasium paint, parking lots, and outdoor recreation areas.

Campus Connect Plan
The team working on the Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP) grant for the
Safe Routes to School Campus Connect Plan will be meeting again this week
regarding next steps in the design phase.

Reading Initiatives
Director of Instruction, Ms. Hansford, has completed 40 hours of reading/literacy
training on the science of reading, specifically on the Top 10 Tools for Reading. She
is developing a plan to implement with specific grade bands.

eNewsletter Release
We have created a new District eNewsletter and will have a fresh one posted each
month. At this time, the newsletter link can be found on the District’s main page. We
will also have a quarterly, print version, which will be sent to residents in the mail
and posted to the same page as July’s eNewsletter. eNewsletter

Erin Hansford,
Director of
Instruction

e In response to the DPI's Motion 57, allocating reimbursement up to $4000 for our
district, eight teachers from 4K-2nd grade will participate in 40 hours of Science
of Reading literacy training called "Top 10 Tools".

e Ms. Hansford will coordinate literacy professional development for teachers in
grades 3-5, 6-8, and 9-12 to enhance literacy practices in all subjects, supporting
the Science of Reading.

e Additional support will be provided through coaching cycles and professional
development opportunities with the Instructional Coach and Reading Specialist.
Implementation of literacy professional development will occur throughout the
year.

e Additional professional development is being prepared to help onboard new
teachers, associate staff, and bus drivers in collaboration with Siren Bus
Company.

Jada Anderson,
Pupil Services
Director/Athletic
Director

SPED/Pupil Services

e The SPED department is in year 2 of their Procedural COmpliance Self Assessment
Cycle. During this school year, DPI will select a random pool of IEP’s for the district
to review. In doing so, a team of special education staff will review the selected
IEP’s to ensure that they are in compliance with state laws and regulations, as well
as being implemented to fidelity district wide.

e Ms. Anderson has worked very closely with CESA representatives on ways to
properly train and retain Special Education/Pupil Services staff. During this process,
she has been able to identify various onboarding opportunities that can be
implemented during various PD trainings and during inservice days.



https://www.fredericsd.org/district/Newsletter/July%202023%20Monthly%20Newsletter.pdf

e Ms. Anderson has taken on the role of 504 coordinator for the district. In doing so,
she began meeting with school counseling staff to determine various duties and
responsibilities that they might have within this universal system.

Athletic Updates

e Ms. Anderson recently participated in the New AD Workshop that was held at the
WIAA Office in Stevens Point. During this workshop, she was able to review
eligibility requirements, WIAA rules, and network with other smaller districts.

e Ms. Anderson is working closely with the 6-12 principal to review our current
Coaches Handbook and our Extracurricular Activities and Programs Code to make
sure they continue to align with our overall vision for Frederic.

e Ms. Anderson will be holding an all coaches meeting July 27th at the 6-12 building
to thoroughly discuss the Coaches Handbook. During this time, roles and
responsibilities of the coaches will be discussed.




